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Great Dunham Parish Council 

Minutes of a Full Council meeting of Great Dunham Parish Council on 14th  June 

2022 at 8.00 pm. 

 
Present:  Cllr B Upton,  Cllr A Wakeling, Cllr R Warnes, Cllr Stemmer-Baldwin, Cllr G Lawes, Cllr G 
Phillips, Mrs H White (Clerk). 
 

 

1. Apologies for absence 
 

Cllr C Rhodes, District and County Cllr M Kiddle-Morris 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
 

None 
 

3. To receive and approve the minutes of the 10 May 2022 
 

Cllr Wakeling had been left off the attending list. Approved and signed. 
 

4. Public Participation 
 

None 
 

5. Highways 
 

Chase Anglian Water for an answer regarding where the water treatment plant on South 
Street drains to. Also, do the filter beds need changing. 
 
Breckland District Council are still investigating the ownership of the play area in South 
Street but will continue to maintain it.  
 
Clerk to chase NCC Highways regarding drains & ditches. 
Pavement repair needs to be completed now it is a new year. 
Potholes on Castle Acre Road are getting really bad again.  
Potholes down North Street, Litcham Riad and Beeston Road to be reported and updated.  

 

6. Planning Update 
 
 
REFERENCE:       3PL/2022/0100/F 
PROPOSAL:         Proposed reconstruction and extension of existing 

storage building. 
LOCATION:           GREAT DUNHAM: Great Dunham Hall, Litcham Road 
APPLICANT:         Roger Warnes Transport Limited 

 

 
This has been granted planning permission.  

 

7. Solar Farm 
 

A public meeting is to take part in the village hall on the 5th July from 14:30 to 19:30. 
Councillors arranging to walk the site with business representatives.  
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8. Finances 

8.1. To receive the report from the internal auditor for 2021-2022 
 

All agreed and accepted 

 

8.2. To consider and complete the Annual Return and Statement of 

Governance 
 

All agreed and accepted, copy will be put on website. 
 

8.3. Accounts summary and Financial report from the clerk 
 

All agreed and accepted 

 

9. Ragwort 
 

Letter had been received from Natural England detailing measures that the land owner will 
take.  
If the field is only topped, then it needs to be done regularly . Clerk to respond to Natural 
England.  

 

10. Correspondence 
 

An email has been received notifying the council that Briar House is breaching the terms of 
their planning control by opening up the swimming pool for owners to swim with their dogs. 
Clerk to write to Breckland Enforcement officer.  

 

 

11. Date and times of next meeting 

TBA 


